
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, November 11, 2013, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Craig Sorenson, Don Richards, Jim Mentock,  



  Steve Miller, and Jim Hillberry

                   ABSENT:
  J.R. Gonzales.

 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, and Susanne Lee

Minutes

Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:01 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the October 14, 2013 board meeting.  Don Richards made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 14, 2013 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills

A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the November 11, 2013 bills list totaling $159,277.70.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills.  Jim Hillberry made a motion to approve the bills as listed.  Second by Craig Sorenson.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried.

Publics Comments

Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
AHU Equipment Access Platform

The Manager reported that the AHU equipment access platform project is now complete. An additional light will be installed above the platform to improve visibility. Final payment to Miller’s Fabrication has been made. 
Boiler Replacement Project

Boiler #2 has been removed and the two new boilers replacing it have arrived and are sitting on the expanded cement pad, awaiting connection to the system. Completion should take place within two weeks and the last payment request before final payment for the project should be ready for the December 9, 2013 bills list. Rawhide Mechanical and their personnel have been good to work with.

Rate/Fee Increases

The Manager presented graphs showing possible rate increase scenarios. Extensive discussion followed. Board members will take the proposal of a $1 per month tap equivalent fee increase to their respective councils and bring feedback to the December meeting. The Manager may attend some of these council meetings to aid with the fee increase proposal presentations.

Cash Reserves Policy

The board members discussed the current cash reserves policy. The Manager presented rebate calculations from past years and projected rebate calculations based on predicted future year expenses up through FY-2018 to facilitate the discussion. No changes were proposed to the cash reserves policy. Board discussion regarding the cash reserves policy will continue in future board meetings.
CPO Report

The Chief Plant Operator gave an overview of the Monthly Production Summary report. As seen in the last 2-3 months, water usage has dropped significantly. The Manager, the Chief Plant Operator, and the Chief Pipeline Operator met with the Byron mayor and representatives from the Town of Byron, including Byron’s board representative, J.R. Gonzales, to review their water usage, billing, metering, and leak status. We presented data that demonstrated SMP’s metering system and readings were accurate and not the source of Byron’s concerns.
Manager’s Report

The Manager reported that WYO-STAR interest for October, 2013 increased slightly to 0.1970%. September interest was 0.1379%. Water use figures for October are down 14% over the previous October and we are down 11% overall for the fiscal year. The final phase of the PLC upgrade project has been delayed a year due to the schedule of the engineer, Bob Martin, Integrated Solutions Engineering. Design of the final phase will begin this winter, but the project will not be put out for bid until April, 2015. We anticipate awarding the bid at the June, 2015 board meeting. Installation is projected to begin January, 2016. Updates to the employee personnel and benefit policies continue with input from our attorney, Tracy Copenhaver. The proposed policies will be presented to the board within the next month or two. Wyoming Game and Fish has completed the new Corbett Bridge boat ramp.
Other Business

There was no other business to report.

At 11:45 a.m. Jim Hillberry made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Craig Sorenson. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Sorenson, Richards, Mentock, Miller, and Hillberry.  NAY: none. Motion carried. The meeting was adjourned.



Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

